

Newsletter Man-of-Honor Society

Date: April - May 2015 **Editor: Rosie Carr** Volume: 7 Issue: 2

Special Salute from the **President**



Duke Spain takes his membership in the Man of Honor Society very seriously. He is our "Man of Honor Coin Engraver recently returning from Bolivia", engraving coins for all new members. He has been a member of the MOH Society for the past 5 years. During that time he has been an invaluable asset to the membership. He is always deeply involved in our raffles. He is there to help set up, to tear down and works many long hours selling

The newsletter will be published approximately every two months.

Submit any articles in writing to: Rosie Carr 715-571-9620 or e-mail:

ricrosiecarr@charter.net

our paddles or working wherever he is needed. He proudly walks in bers and members of the Legion our parades and attends many of our other functions. It is always a pleasure to work with Duke as he is seldom without a smile or grin on his face. Duke Spain - You have contributed greatly to the Man of Honor Society during the past 5 years and rest assured it has not gone unnoticed. It is a pleasure to have you with us and you are a "TRUE MAN OF HONOR". We salute you.

Plaques at Veterans Home at King



Man of Honor members Jeff Morgan, Bernie Knippel, John H. Fust, Duke Treu, Bill Fenhaus, Gerri Knippel and Vicki Harness made a trip to the Veterans Home at King on 16 March 2015. There has been a continuous effort to recognize all branches of the service by displaying plaques in various buildings at King. Today at

the Marden Center MOH mem-Riders Veterans Group presented plagues to be displayed on the walls of the main entrance building at King showing all branches of the military, and a special sign that read "All Gave Some, Some Gave All". While at King the MOH Society members presented 30 boxes of personal items for the homeless living there. King was, and continues to be, very appreciative of the two organizations.

Bernie Knippel, Secretary

Photo: Vixter Harness

Built For The MOH Society



On the 21st of March Tom Fust, Jeff Morgan and Bill Henrichs braved the weather and were showing off our raffle Grand Prize at Brickner Motors on

(Pg 3, col 1, See Built for MOH)

Flag retirement drop off box at the Clubhouse and "The Jim".

Letter from the Prez....



Jeff Morgan SFC E7, ARNG, Retired

Hello everyone!

I hope your spring is in full swing. The sun is brighter, feeling warmer and the days are getting longer. Birds are singing, looking for nesting sites. All this can only mean one thing, it's the start of Man of Honor's busiest time of the year!! Since our March membership meeting, a small group went to the Marden Center of King. That building is the Administration Center, Post Office, meeting rooms, etc. It also has a very nice Military Museum. Myself, Bernie & Gerri Knippel, Vicki Harness, John Fust Sr., Duke Treu, and Bill Fenhaus went there to present the 5 Branch Service Plaques and a bottom sign that read "All Gave Some, Some Gave All". Tom Westermeyer was again the master craftsman. Speaking of Tom and his great talent, by now you must have seen the Man of Honor signs on the building. Thank you, Tom once more, for your workmanship and your leadership in mounting those signs. There were a number of helpers on hand to place those signs on the building. Myself, Ric & Rosie Carr, Bernie Knippel, John & Charlie Sapp, John Fust Sr., Mark Lyon and Dan Rigney. Here's more

great news about the building.

We finely got the ok to paint the building!! Still getting our ducks in order, I'll have more info at the meeting.

Raffle Chairman, Tom Fust, called a raffle committee meeting 15 April at 6:30 p.m. Many members were present as were the Officers and our PR Director. I must say, great energy and enthusiasm filled the room. Everyone came to the meeting ready to start working on their areas of expertise. As the ground work is being done, the rest of us must concentrate on items for the paddle wheel, booze wagon, baskets and the children activities. OH YAH, can't forget TICKET SALES!!! As I write this, there are less than 40 days before we call "Tickets In" so we can see where we are at with tickets and money. A BIG THANK YOU again for your efforts to sell your tickets. If you have tickets, PLEASE use your BEST sales pitch and SELL, SELL your tickets!!

The day of the MOH Pool Tournament some tickets were sold. Pool Tournament Chairman, Jim Fust, may comment on the results of the tournament winners. Anyway, that same day Tom Fust and Bill Henrichs spent the whole day at Brickner's selling tickets. It was cold and very windy. Thank You, for your Great Effort!

Their will be a lot of topics to discuss at the meeting. Just a heads up:

- Elections = By Law changes
- Honor Flight & Reunion Party
- Memorial Weekend Activities (Saturday and Monday)

I know, I peaked your interest and your going to want to get to the clubhouse early to get a good seat. Please be mindful that some of our members have mobility concerns. There is plenty of parking.

Thank you, thank you all for what you do!

Integrity-Honor-Concern God Bless You and the United States

Need help!!

Need volunteers to help at our Man of Honor Raffle June 12, 13, 14, 2015. Will be passing out sign up sheets at the meeting on May 9th or call 715-212-1348.



President:

Jeff Morgan Cell: 715-203-3211

Vice-President:

Ric Carr Cell: 715-212-1348

Secretary:

Bernie Knippel Cell: 715-803-8039

Treasury:

Julie Mahr Cell: 715-301-6799

Sergeant-at-Arms:

John Fust Sr. Cell: 715-370-5007

(Pg 1 Col 3 - Built for the MOH)



Grand Avenue in Wausau. The 2015 Chrysler 200 is bright red and absolutely beautiful. Those who stopped by for a look could not say "No" and had to purchase a raffle ticket once they saw the car and all the other great prizes on the ticket. Ticket sales were pretty good considering the fact it was a very unpleasant day to be outside.



Jim Fust and his Leprechaun, Teddy Williams stopped by on their way to the Pool Tournament along with Ron Jones. The MOH Society is invited to set up our banner and flags to sell tickets anytime we want.



The MOH Certainly appreciate the efforts of these three gentlemen and a huge "Thank You" to all of them.

Bernie Knippel

Cribbage Tournament

Another fun time was had by all at the Man of Honor March 28th cribbage tournament. With a total of six teams, the big money was made by:



1st place was Dennis Holzem & Ken Wilcox,



2nd place was Connie Masterson & Bernie Knippel,



3rd place was Ron Jones & Paul Missett (Jeff Morgan was a sub for a couple of games).

A big thank you to everyone that showed up, may the cards fall your way next time.

Dan Rigney, chairman

Wills for Veterans 2nd Clinic at Clubhouse

On 18 April Shanna Yonke from Ruder Ware L.L.S.C., along with attorneys and paralegals from local law firms, had a Will for Veterans Clinic at the MOH Clubhouse. They were able to take care of 18 vets and their families, and did this fine deed at no expense to the veterans. It was an all day affair and thanks to MOH members Ric and Rosie Carr all went well On behalf of all the veterans concerned the MOH Society extends a "Huge Thank You" for a job well done and for all their donated time and effort



Left to right: Paralegal Teresa Turner, Paralegal Tammy Zenner, Paralegal Vusa Bentley, Paralegal Nancy Larsen, Attorney Shanna Yonke, Paralegal Angela Gonzalez, Paralegal Anita Seering, and Attorney Mary Ellen Schill.



Left table: Attorney James Block, Paralegal Tammy Zenner, Cathie Morgan, and Paralegal Nancy Larsen

Right table: Attorney Greg Strasser, Attorney Shanna Yonke, unknown, and Attorney Doug Ross.

Bernie Knippel

MOH Pool Tournament March 21, 2015

On March 21st the 7th annual Man of Honor pool tournament was held at the beautiful "pool hall" of the Eagles Club, Wausau, WI. There was much anticipation and buzz as to who would go to the top 5, out of 32 two-person teams that signed to compete for 2015.

Preparation started a few months prior to this tournament as the committee was selected to set up the tournament. They were pretty much the same individuals as in years before. They are:



Andy Schoeder who's expertise was instrumental in having everything done just right. Ted Williams and Todd Wold added just the right inputs to ensure the tournament went smoothly. Both were an enormous help. The Chairman was me, Just Fust. The Eagles Club members Bill and Cindy Henrichs, and Tim Miller were exceptionally helpful coordinating with the committee to help ensure the "pool hall" was set up with everything that was needed. Cindy Henrichs cooked the corned beef and cabbage (donated by "The Jim") so that it could be sold during the competition. It was delicious! Thank you Cindy! A Leprechaun (Ted Williams) was seen serving the traditional St

Patty's Day treat. There were a few raffles for Man of Honor shirts. There was also a raffle for a cue stick donated by Andy Schoeder. A total of \$227.00 was made on the raffles and corned beef and cabbage sales.

The competition started at precisely 12 noon as advertised. It was a grueling match throughout the day. When everything was said and done the winners were:



1st Place, \$600.00, and their names put on the traveling Champions trophy, team Tom Ahles and Corey Scherer;



2nd place, \$300.00, Team Andy Schoeder and Rick Nutter;



3rd Place \$200.00, Team Kevin

and Debbie Zahurones:



4th Place, \$100.00, Team Erica and Sean Herzog;



5th Place, \$80.00, Team Ted Williams and Don Goretski. Fun was had by all.

Good completion, good sportsmanship, and a great time for all. There were a lot of supporters that came to watch the competition and they seemed to enjoy it as much as the competitors. Thanks to the Eagles Club of Wausau for hosting this event for the Man of Honor Society. We're looking forward to next year's competition.

Jim Fust, Committee Chairman



Spotlight On One Of Our Own!

Our spotlight recognizes Bill Fenhaus. Bill was born and raised in Wausau, Wisconsin and graduated from Wausau High in 1964. He then attended Wausau Technical College and earned a 2 year degree in Business Administration. He and his wife Susan have 3 children between them and also have 2 grandchildren. Bill worked at several jobs during his career. He was the Assistant Loan Manager at Associate Finance, a Service Advisor for Brickner Motors and was an Administrative Supply Technician with the Wisconsin National Guard from 1970 to 1990.

In June 1965 Bill enlisted in the Wisconsin National Guard. He attended Boot Camp at Ft. Lewis Washington and became an infantryman. During his distinguished career he was a Scout Platoon Armored Crewman, a Company Hand Battalion Supply Sgt., an Operations Sgt. and in 1990 he finished his career as a Command Sergeant Major. Bill and his brother Don had the unique honor to be the only brothers who were both Sergeant Majors in the Wisconsin Guard at the same time. His military decorations include the Meritorious Service Medal, 3 Army Commendation Medals, the National Defense Service Medal and the Army Good Conduct Medal.

Bill joined the MOH Society in 2012. He has helped setting up and tearing down our raffle site and is very active selling our tickets. He is in attendance at all of our meetings as he feels they are extremely important to attend. He has worked on several projects with the MOH, one of which was to help get donations for our homeless veterans at King. He strongly believes the MOH Society is the finest Veterans group in the state of Wisconsin because of our concerns for helping Veterans in need.

The Man of Honor Society is extremely proud to have Bill as one of its members. He has brought great honor to the United States Army and to his family as well. Bill, your dedication and service to our country is commendable, and the MOH salutes you for all you have accomplished.

Jeff Morgan, President SFC E7, Army NG (Retired)

Written by Bernie Knippel





Rest In Peace



Obituaries published will include military and Associate members and their family. Their family is defined as parents, in-laws, spouse, children (adopted and stepchildren) and siblings. Contact: Rosie Carr ricrosiecarr@charter.net or 715-571-9620.

Thomas Francis O'Rourke,

64, died March 6, 2015.

Thomas is the father of Mike O'Rourke, MOH member.

You have our sincere condolences on the loss of your father.



Stuart Leigh Gartmann, 74, died Sunday, March 22, 2015 at his home in Kronenwetter.

Stuart was the father of Sue Gartmann, MOH member and Patrick who is a salesman at King's Camper.

Stuart served his country in the National Guard as a tank commander during the Cuban Missile Crisis.

Stuart was a wonderful mentor and teacher for his children, enjoying passing on what he knew to them later in life. Stu enjoyed NASCAR and his appreciation of racing extended to his love of Corvettes and Harley Davidson motorcycles throughout his life. One of his favorite pastimes was spending Sundays with his son, Patrick, and going out to eat and socializing with friends at the Palms Supper Club and Hiawatha Restaurant & Lounge.

Please accept our heartfelt sympathy on the passing of your father.

Funds Committee Update

The Funds Committee had two requests that were paid by the Man of Honor Society from March 14, 2015 to present.

Requests paid:

• Funeral: \$200.00

• Rent: \$750.00

Total paid this period: \$950.00

The total requests paid for the year is \$3,343.00.

New Sign for the Clubhouse

A Man of Honor sign, along with mini-signs of all branches of the military, was mounted on the building where the MOH is proud to call home. The building is owned and shared with the 4th of July Celebration who has allowed the MOH great latitude in making us a very welcomed tenant. Tom Westermeyer, a MOH Associate

Member, took charge of the project to have the signs made and did a fantastic job.



Members present for the dedication were in the back row left to right was Ric Carr, Charlie Sapp, Jeff Morgan, Bernie Knippel and in the front row left to right was John Sapp, John H. Fust, Tom Westermeyer and Dan Rigney. Tom Westermeyer was the man who made this all possible. Great job, Tom!

Bernie Knippel





MOH website: manofhonor.org

Happy Birthday

Samuel of State of St

May

- 1 Paul Missett, USMC
- 4 Gary Albrecht, US Navy
- 4 Ed Fecteau, USMC
- 5 Lyle Bricko, US Army
- 6 Michael Blank, US Army
- 6 Joe Hanke, USMC
- 7 Jeremy Argiro, US Army
- 7 Terry Schmidt, US Navy
- 8 Brett Dintelman, US Army
- 9 Howard Hoods, US Army
- 12 Dennis Holzem, US Army
- 14 Ben Chrusniak, USMC
- 14 Bill Henrichs, Associate
- 15 Jose Benitez, USAF
- 15 Connie Masterson, Associate
- 19 James Gauerke, US Army
- 21 Wayne Allen, Associate
- 21 Ray Mc Sherry, US Navy
- 22 Jack Pettit, USAF
- 22 William Spain, Associate
- 23 Janet Modrzejewski, Associate
- 24 Lamont Bonham, USMC
- 24 Cliff Goldade, USMC
- 25 Charles Sanders, USMC
- 25 Peggy Wold, Associate
- 26 John Huber, US Army
- 28 Wendy Schneider, Associate
- 31 Rosie Carr, Associate

June

- ?? Jeff Soukup, US Army
- 2 Ken Amundsen, US Navy
- 5 Troy Buska, US Army
- 5 Travis Floyd, US Army
- 5 Michael Mouzon, US Army

- 6 Roger Howard, Associate
- 6 Julie Myer, US Navy
- 6 Deborah Zahurones, Associate
- 8 Kathy LaMere, US Navy
- 9 Dave Becker, US Army
- 9 Scott Gress, USAF
- 9 Robert Fitzke, US Navy
- 10 Jim Campbell, USMC
- 10 Chuang Chen, USMC
- 10 Elmer Engel, US Army
- 11 John Sapp, US Army
- 12 Stanley Zyduck, US Army
- 13 Jesse Fink, US Army
- 13 Duane Hofstetter, USAF
- 14 Jim Neitzke, US Army
- 15 John S. Fust, US Army
- 15 Susan Gartmann, Associate
- 16 Guy Mockler, US Navy
- 16 Jerry Petrowski, Army Reserve
- 16 James Thompson, USAF
- 17 Julie Mahr, Army Reserve
- 20 Richard Clendenen, Army Reserve
- 22 Mike Clark, Associate
- 24 Wallace Gwidt, US Army
- 24 Ken Schauer, US Army
- 25 Richard Zygarlicki, US Navy
- 29 Elgart Baumann, US Army
- 29 Ron Carpenter, US Army
- 29 Dale Richmond, US Army
- 30 Larry Andreski, Associate
- 30 Ernest Clark Sr., USAF

The winners of \$25.00 for the birthday drawing for March was Gerri Knippel, Associate Member and for April was Sheila Love, Associate Member.

New Members

We have five new members in our society which brings it to a total of 375. Let's welcome the following:

Beverly Bain, Associate Roger Kohn, USMC Jerry Leder, US Army Daniel Paul, USAF Sheila Stafford, USAF

We are always looking for members to help on our many functions, such as: MOH Raffle, parades, committees, building maintenance, and much more.

Never Judge Your Neighbor's Laundry Skills

A young couple moved into a new neighborhood.

The next morning while they are eating breakfast, the young woman sees her neighbor hanging her laundry outside.

"That laundry is not very clean," she says. "She doesn't know how to wash correctly. Perhaps she needs better laundry soap."

Her husband looked on, but remained silent.

Every time her neighbor would hang her laundry to dry, the young woman would make the same comments.

About one month later, the woman was surprised to see a nice clean wash on the line and said to her husband, "Look, she has learned how to wash correctly. I wonder how that happened?"

The husband said, "I got up early this morning and cleaned our windows."

Coming Events:

May 9, 2015 - Meeting at the Clubhouse at 1425 Townline Road Wausau, WI 54403 at 2:00 p.m.

May 11, 2015 - Return of the Never Forgotten Honor Flight at CWA. Meet at the airport in uniform, white shirt, white hat, black slacks, black shoes at 8:30 p.m.

May 23, 2015 - Memorial Day Parade. Set up will be at 9:45 a.m. with a start time at 10:45 a.m. at Marathon Park.

May 25, 2015 - Memorial Day Remembrance Program at Restlawn Memorial Park at 11:00 a.m.

Place: Veterans Field of Honor, on east side of Troy Street, just north of Evergreen Road. Chapel Mausoleum if it rains.

Members please wear white hat, white shirt, black pants and black shoes as you will be participating.

A limited supply of chairs is available, so feel free to bring a lawn chair or blanket for comfort.

June 12, 13, 14, 2015 - Man

Check in with Gerri Knippel at the front desk prior to the meeting.

of Honor Raffle at the Eagles Club 1703 S. 3rd in Wausau starting at noon on Friday and Saturday and closes at 11:00 p.m., and Sunday from 11:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. Raffles, booze wagon, baskets, music, children's activities, food and more. Fun for all.

Tickets are ready to be picked up or turned in at the Clubhouse on Wednesday from 5-7 p.m., Saturday from 11 to 1 p.m. or can be picked up at the meeting on May 9th.

Grand Prize - 2015 Chrysler 200

1st: Harley, Low Rider

2nd: Camper, 15' 10" Sportsman Classic

3rd: Polaris Sportsman 4-Wheeler w/Trailer

4th: Toro 42" Zero Turn Lawn Mower

5th - 6th: \$750.00 Cash 7th - 8th: \$500.00 Cash

9th - 10th: \$250.00 Cash 11th - 12th: \$150.00 Cash

13th - 20th: \$100.00 Cash

One prize per ticket.

We are looking for donations for the paddle wheel, baskets, booze for the booze wagon, and new coloring book and crayons, books, stuffed animals, and etc. for the children activities. Paddle wheel donations call John Fust Jr. 715-581-6574, baskets call Peggy Wold 715-581-6149, booze for booze wagon call Ted Williams 715-845-2604, chil-

dren activities call Ric Carr 715-212-1348 or you can drop them off at the Clubhouse. All donations are appreciated. That's less things we have to purchase!

Live music - Friday, Grizzly Sons; Saturday, Hyde; Sunday, Polish Connection.

Fireworks on Saturday at dusk!

\$5.00 Chicken Dinner on Sunday from 11 a.m. till 4 p.m.

Doing a GREAT job selling tickets, let's keep it going!

<u>July ?, 2015</u> - Central Wisconsin Water Ski Show.

July 11, 2015 - Meeting at the Clubhouse at 1425 Townline Road Wausau, WI 54403 at 2:00 p.m.

July 18, 2015 - Golf Tournament at the Tribute Golf Course formally known as the American Legion at 9:30 a.m. Cost per person \$55.00. More details at the meeting.

Contact: Bernie Knippel, chairman 715-803-8039.



Approved on March 31, 2015 are copies of the updated By Laws on page 9 and 10.



Man-of-Honor Society of Marathon County

P. O. Box 5112, Wausau, WI 54402 Tel (715) 212-1348

By Laws Man-of-Honor Society

FORWARD - All members, past and present of the U.S. Military who have served honorably are welcome to join the Man-of-Honor Society. This membership holds the obligation to uphold the goals of these By Laws and to enhance Esprit-de-corps of all those who are members.

Our Creed:

"You have served so that others may live. You are a true American Man-of-Honor. The people of the United States are Grateful".

• The Man-of-Honor Society was founded on May 14, 2004.

MEMBERSHIP - Membership is open to all U.S. Military Veterans, Active Duty, Reserve or National Guard who have served honorably or are still serving.

- There are no dues in this Society.
- Associate members will be allowed into the organization when they are nominated by a regular member. Nominations must be in writing, reviewed by the elected officers and if they meet the criteria for membership will be voted upon during a regular meeting. Again, all nominations must be in writing. Under no circumstances will a person be nominated and voted upon during a regular meeting. The number of Associate members will not exceed 10% of the total voting membership. Associate members are not allowed a vote and must be at least 21 years of age. Associate members are allowed to wear the white MOH dress caps and shirts with the logo of any military branch of service on the caps.

OFFICERS - Elected officers will consist of the President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer, and Sgt-at-Arms. Normal term of office will be 24 months starting in January of the odd numbered years. The elections will be at the November meeting. Officers may be re-elected to their previous office or to any of the other offices.

• The President will appoint a Public Relations Director whose duties will be at the discretion of the elected officers.

MEETINGS - The regular meeting location will be held at the MOH Clubhouse at 1425 Town Line Road in Wausau, unless otherwise informed by the Newsletter and/or via Web Site (manofhonor.org).

- Bi-monthly meetings will be held on the 2nd Saturday of the scheduled month starting in January and called to order at 2 p.m.
- Special meetings may be called at the discretions of the elected officers.
- Approval of the votes will be subject to the majority rules of voting members of the Man-of-Honor Society.

MISSION STATEMENT - The mission of the Man-of-Honor Society is to unite all U.S. Military Veterans, Active duty personnel and members of the Reserve and National Guard, and to show Honor and Respect to one another for what they have done and in some cases are still doing to defend this great nation of ours.

MOTTO - Integrity, Honor and Concern.

GOALS - To assist our fellow military members of Marathon County, past and present, who are enduring hardships due to circumstances unforeseen. Such as, but not limited to, military deployment, medical bills or others as deemed appropriate. These goals can be met through fund raisers, raffles or sale of goods and/or merchandise. The events must have

at least one voting member on the committee, and will serve as Chairman. The officers will select or approve people to chair committees. The Chairperson is allowed to pick committee members. These people are responsible to the Chairperson and will coordinate everything with him or her. Any involvement outside the committee should be done by, or approved by, the Chairperson. The Chairperson will brief the officers prior to any commitments or obligations on their plan of action and final approval will be at the discretion of the officers. This is a Non-Profit organization. Assistance to someone outside Marathon County will be voted on by the members and will be on a one-time basis only.

- Funerals A donation of \$200.00 for military members and their immediate family. Immediate family is defined as parents, spouse, children (adopted and step-children) and siblings of military member.
- Provide transportation for fundraisers, meetings, and special events, however, the Man-of-Honor Society will be
 held harmless of any mishaps that occur when in the Man-of-Honor Van. Cost of driver and fuel is the responsibility of the person and/or persons requesting the use of the Man-of-Honor Van.

ASSISTANCE REQUESTS - Members may submit requests for funds in writing to the chairman of the Funds Committee of the MOH Society if they know of warranted situations. Requests should state exactly what the funds will be used for, the amount needed to solve the problem and any other information to help the membership vote on it. Requests will not be accepted at or during any of the MOH meetings and anonymous request for funds will not be accepted under any circumstances. Requests up to \$750.00 may be approved by the Board of Officers. All approved requests will be announced at the next member meeting. A "Call for Action" emergency request for more than \$750.00 may be sent to the members by e-mail only if the Officers approved the request and it meets our normal fund request criteria. The request must be in detail to include the cost, what it is for and any information available.

· No funds will be disbursed without the final approval of the President and at least one other Officer.

AUDIT - The board members, at their discretion, will appoint a member of the organization to periodically, but at least once per year, audit the financial statement. The Treasurer will give the appointed auditor all documents required to complete the audit. A CPA or accountant will be hired by the MOH.

COMMUNICATIONS - A newsletter will be published bi-monthly and sent to all members by U.S. mail or e-mail and posted on the MOH web site (manofhonor.org). The postal address for the Society is P. O. Box 5112, Wausau, WI 54402. The telephone number is 715-212-1348.

UNIFORMS - The normal uniform for any special function will be white cap, white shirt, black pants, and black shoes. The President will advise for any function.

AWARDS -

President's Award

An annual Presidents Award will be given to the MOH Regular or Associate Member who has outstandingly contributed to the mission of the Society during the year. The deserving person must be nominated by a Regular Member to the President in writing stating why this person should receive the award. The award will be presented at the Annual Christmas Party.

Special Award

An annual Special Award will be awarded to the Organization or Person who has supported the MOH in an exceptional manner.

SPOTLIGHT ON ONE OF OUR OWN - The Spotlight will be published in the bi-monthly newsletter. All members are eligible to be spotlighted, but the member submitting the person must do so in writing not later then the 15th day of the preceding month of the next newsletter. If more than one nomination is submitted, the President will select which one will be published.

Approved on 3 /31 / 15 SFC Jeff Morgan, Army NG (Retired)	President
Approved on 3/31/15 Robard W. Carr. SGT Richard W. Carr, US Army	Vice President